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Geyer Springs

United Methodist Church

5500 Geyer Springs Road & Mabelvale Pike
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Little Rock, Arkansas  72209-1811









~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Ruby Prescott

Born March 29, 1928

Joined the Church Triumphant on

July 9, 2013

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Randell Templeton

Born June 2, 1941

Joined the Church Triumphant on August 8, 2013

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

LETTERS

Words can not express my gratitude for the prayers and expressions of sadness upon Randell's death.  I do believe that it was the prayers of friends and the church family that have gotten me through this time. Thank you also to the ladies and men that provided and assisted at the family meal. I heard many compliments from everyone. Not least, thanks go to Rev. Jeremy Pressgrove for an excellent homily and to Cliff Burrell for the special music. Leslie remarked that Randell would have hummed along with the music at times. I know that he would have enjoyed the clarinet solo.
 

             Anna Templeton
A meeting of the Finance Committee has been set for Wednesday, September 4 at 6:30 pm.

An Administrative Council meeting has been set for Wednesday, September 11 at 6:30 pm

Worship Assistant 
& Teaching Schedule

Sunday, September 1

Liturgist 
Dru Gilbert

Fellowship Host 
Anna and Terri

Children’s Time 
Jeremy Pressgrove

Acolytes


Sunday, September 8

Liturgist
Dru Gilbert

Fellowship Host 
Karen and Martin

Children’s Time 
Margaret LeClair

Acolytes 


Sunday, September 15

Liturgist 
Dru Gilbert

Fellowship Host 
Kathy and Kathy

Children’s Time 
Margaret LeClair

Acolytes


Sunday, September 22

Liturgist 
Dru Gilbert

Fellowship Host 
Becky and Robin

Children’s Time 
Chuck Reaves

Acolytes


Sunday, September 22

Liturgist 
Dru Gilbert

Fellowship Host 
Margaret and Ryan

Children’s Time 
Margaret LeClair

Acolytes

If you would be interested in serving as Liturgist or Fellowship Host, please contact the office and your name will be added to the rotation.  
     

SEPTEMBER Birthdays and Anniversaries are listed on the monthly calendar. If your birthday or anniversary has been omitted, please contact Margaret.



Prayer Concerns 

Please continue to let us know of your prayer joys and concerns: Rev. Jeremy Pressgrove, 501-7733981 or email Jeremy_pressgrove@hotmail.com
Grief:

Rehab & Nursing Centers:

Charlene Oxford

Treatments & Concerns:

Hugh Adcock
Deanna Adcock

Sherri Bethea
Vivian Bencick

Benetta Bellew
Gussie Bridges


Wilandra Dean
“Grandma” Dunaway


Corinne George
Kelsey Harris


Archie Griffin
Katie Hithe

Kelly Johnston
Tom Kelly

Rose Kelly
Silas Lantl


Rita McClure
Linda McCown

Fay O’Donnell
Don Ridgeway


Mary Ridgeway
Johnny Simmons

Nicole Kelly Smith
Leslie Stane

Rodney Swaty
Charles Turley

Mary Turley
Elaine Watson

Father of Chuck Reaves
Helen Webb


Pete Price
Wolfgang May

Hildegard May
Glenda Clay

Adam Crabtree
Joyce Swinney

Those serving in the Armed Forces & their families

Ben Jackson, son of Margaret LeClair

Wednesday Night Fellowship

Wednesday Evenings

at 5:30 pm

Adults: $3 Children: $1 Any of the host groups welcomes your help.

September 4 – Host: Blackwell Circle

September 11 – Host:  Mary Gantz Circle

September 18– Host:  Blackwell Class
September 25– Host: UMM Class

Bible Study at Good Shepherd

The Interdenominational Bible Study at Good Shepherd begins at 10:15 am on Tuesdays.  Beginning September 10, we will be studying Psalms.  If you are in the area during this time, you are welcome to attend!  

Sermon Series

We will be beginning a new sermon series in September around Luke 15:11-32. This is a parable that most of us refer to as the Prodigal Son, or the Lost Son. We will explore this story in depth, because it holds great truths for us and our relationship with God. It is really a story about a man with two sons, and both of them believe things about themselves and their relationship with their father that are not true. It is like us and our relationship with God, and gets to the heart of our faith. Whose story are we going to believe? Do we believe the stories of the world, or the story God has laid out before us? Will we embrace our place as a child of God, or do we let things we think are true about us stand between us and God? We will explore these questions and more as we explore this wonderful parable in the month of September. 

Worship Service September 8

On September 8, we will have a Sing-a-Long with soloists and witnesses during the 11:00 hour.  Please make plans to be here.

Clifton

Top of Form

Bottom of Form
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Our Food Pantry continues to feed those in need in our neighborhood.  We couldn’t do this without the financial support of YOU!  We also couldn’t do this without the help of our wonderful volunteers who help unload on Wednesdays and those who help during the Food Pantry on Thursdays.  

Stewardship News

Our extra dollars and extra giving are adding up!  We have paid 100% of Line Item 1 (Clergy and retirement benefits) of our apportionments.  We have now started paying towards other line items!  

Memorials

Randell Templeton

Linda Fitzhugh

Mildred Chenault

Carol Danner

Betty Simpson

Martin and Karen Nutt

Carol Haskins

Joy Rundell

Jim and Anita Westbrook 

Janet Swaty

Lloyd and Hazel Wilson

Cope and Becky

Kristianna and John

Celiea Decker

Gussie Bridges

Barbara and Stan Chapman

Gwen Hauser

Carole Keeland

Barbara Jarvis

T. Wesley Dodson

Stephen W. Kerr

Fred and Terri Rowlan

Alberta Pearson

Martha Weise

Sonny and Malinda Larey

Freeman and Arlene Eubanks

Jeanette marsh

Fred and Carolyn Johnson

Ann and Mike Howell

Ruby Prescott

Carol Haskins

Janet Swaty

Youth Corner

Thanks to your generosity, the Youth were able to give out over fifty bags of school supplies to those in need at our Food Pantry.  

Our trip to the Humane Society was a success.  They were most appreciative of all our donations.  It is possible that a couple of the animals may make forever homes with some of the families that went on our trip.  

The Youth will have a Back to School Bash swim party at The Hammonds on September 8th after church.  Lunch will be provided.

The Youth will be taking a break in September.  

In October, we will begin planning our Halloween Carnival!


The Informer


Geyer Springs United Methodist Church


501-565-3175  • � HYPERLINK "mailto:geyersprings.umc@comcast.net" ��geyersprings.umc@comcast.net�  •  � HYPERLINK "http://www.geyerspringsumc.org" ��www.geyerspringsumc.org�
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Church Staff


Arkansas Area Bishop, Rev. Gary Mueller 


Central District Superintendent, Rev. Dede Roberts


Pastor, Rev. Jeremy Pressgrove


Music Director, Clifton Burrell


Organist/Pianist, Clifton Burrell


Interim Director of Children & Youth Ministries, Margaret LeClair


Custodian, Mr. Brian Carrio


Nursery Attendant, Mrs. Rose Kelly


Secretary/Treasurer,  Ms. Margaret LeClair


Ministers, The Geyer Springs Congregation


 Missionary, Ms. Margaret Craven, Red Bird Medical Center








Please join us for





Sunday School  •   9:30 – 10:30 a.m.


Classes for Adults, Youth, & Children 





Fellowship Time  •  10:30 a.m.


in the Sanctuary Lobby





Worship in the Sanctuary   •  11:00 a.m.




















Rev. Jeremy Pressgrove


Phone: 501-7733981


Email:  Jeremy_pressgrove@hotmail.com


 � HYPERLINK "mailto:geyersprings.umc@comcast.net" ��geyersprings.umc@comcast.net�





If you need to reach Rev. Jeremy in the office, please stop by the office on Wednesdays between 12:00 pm and 5:00 pm





August has been a truly wonderful month to serve Geyer Springs. We had a great back to school Sunday and were able to collect school supplies for children in need, and distributed them through our food pantry. We will continue to look for ways to serve our community. We have an obligation to live out our faith and show the world the love of our God by doing for others as God has done for us. It is wonderful to see you doing these things daily, in a variety of ways and I encourage you to continue the good work. 





September is going to be another exciting month, with several events on our calendar. We are going to be working a concession stand for the Razorback game. This is a great fund raiser that gives us the opportunity to send children to camp every summer. I encourage all of you to attend and help us with this event, and know that our work goes towards a great cause.  We will also have a back to church Sunday, and would love to see everyone in church. I believe there is something truly special about a body of believers gathering together in a church. We can help each other, work with each other and do more things together than we ever could individually. I encourage all of you to keep strong in your faith, and I look forward to seeing you on Sunday. 





God Speed and Shalom


Rev. Jeremy	
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